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Corporation of the Township of Brock 

Staff Report to the Mayor and Members of Council 
 

From: Paul Lagrandeur  
Position: Director of Public Works 
Title / Subject: Tender B2023-PW-09 Winter Sand 
Date of Report: April 26, 2023 
Date of Meeting: May 8, 2023 
Report No: 2023-CO-006 
  
1.0 Issue / Origin     N/A 

 

2.0 Background        The Operating budget includes Winter maintenance for snow operations 

with a material line item. This would include sand, salt (bulk). The Tender for the contract 

was prepared for supplying, hauling and stockpiling at the Beaverton Patrol Yard and the 

Sunderland depot. The closing date of the tender was Thursday, April 13th at 2:00 pm. The 

Director of Public Works and Public Works Coordinator and Treasury opened the tenders 

shortly after the closing date/time. 

 

3.0 Analysis      

The tender results are itemized below : 

No. Bidder Amount  (excluding HST) 
BPY     

Amount (excluding HST) 
SPY 

1 Robert E Young Construction 
LTD. 

  $18.43 / t     $20.43 / t 

 

 

4.0 Related Policies / Procedures   N/A 
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5.0 Financial / Budget Assessment     As winter sand tender falls under operating and staff 

received one submission, the price submitted by Robert E Young Construction LTD. is 

still acceptable inside our operating budget. The increase from the 2022 price was 

approximately 11% 

 

6.0 Climate Change Impacts   N/A 

 

7.0 Communications    N/A 

 

8.0 Conclusion   On the basis of the foregoing review, staff recommend the award of the 

tender to Robert E Young Construction LTD. as the tender submitted meets specifications 

outlined in the tender. 

 

 

9.0 Recommendation 

On the basis of the foregoing review, it is recommended: 

That staff report Tender B2023-PW-09 Winter Sand be received. 

 

 
 


